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LETTERS TO THE EDITOR

In Reply: We thank Dr. Yale and colleagues for 
their excellent discussion. As they note, 
Trousseau’s sign was fi rst described as migrato-
ry superfi cial thrombophlebitis in association 
with cancer. The case presented by us de-
picted this, with the observation of the astute 
French physician still in use 150 years later. 

As described by others in more detail,1 the 
concept of coexistent cancer and various 
features of hypercoagulability developed over 
the years, and the term Trousseau’s syndrome 
evolved out of the medical literature. For 
instance, Sack et al2 reported Trousseau’s 
syndrome to include chronic disseminated in-
travascular coagulation, nonbacterial throm-
botic endocarditis, and arterial thrombosis. In 
our case, the patient had not only Trous-seau’s 
sign but also acute cerebral infarcts. We think 
it is plausible that Trousseau’s patients with 
migratory thrombophlebitis had some of these 
other signs, but the technology would 
not have existed then to confi rm them. 

Nevertheless, we certainly agree that 
converting “sign” to “syndrome” is a liberal 
use by formal semantics. The term cancer-
associated thrombosis does seem best to char-
acterize the syndrome in modern medical 
lexicon. We hope, however, that 
Trousseau’s sign continues to be taught and 
recognized on the physical examination.
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